
 
Greetings! 
Hopefully wherever you live you are starting to experience some warmer, spring-like weather. 
The cold and snow is getting old and more difficult to bear. More sun and some spring flowers 
popping up would make the occasional snow storm a lot easier to deal with, at least here in 
Laramie. 
 

This quarter’s PRN is focusing on another difficult thing that some preceptors experience that is 

not weather related, and that is when a student is failing their rotation. Evaluating poor 

performance is challenging, but we do have a couple of resources available to assist you. 

Through CEImpact you can obtain 0.1 CEU credits when you complete the program, “Failure to 

Fail: How to Evaluate Poor Performance”. This course uses a published framework to discuss 

why preceptors struggle to assess poor performance and provides strategies to overcome 

barriers to appropriately evaluate underperforming learners. 

To access CEImpact CE, follow the steps below:   
1. Sign into your eValue account 
2. Click on the “Learning Modules” tab 
3. Click on “CEimpact” link in the blue ribbon right below the program tabs 
4. Click on the “Connect to CEimpact Account” 
5. Use the Preceptor Access Code: 22UWY 

 
Another free educational resource available to you as a preceptor for the University of 
Wyoming School of Pharmacy is also through CEImpact and are the Precept2Practice podcasts. 
You can earn 0.05 CEU when you listen to, “Precept2Practice: Failure to Fail” podcast. Listen as 
Dr. Lisa Richter and Dr. Kate Newman discuss the evidence and importance of failure in 
supporting student development. Upon successful completion of this course, learners should be 
able to: 

1. Identify barriers to providing accurate assessment of underperforming learners 
2. Discuss strategies to overcome barriers and support accurate assessment of 
underperforming learners  
 

You can access the podcast through the steps outlined above and click on the “Podcast” tab at 
the top of the page. Scroll down to find the title of the podcast. 
 
We hope you find these two resources valuable. Even if you have not encountered a struggling 
student on your rotation, knowing ahead of time how to honestly evaluate poor performance 
in a way that will help get the student either back on track or connected to the help and 
support they need, will make things easier should that ever occur. If you ever encounter 



student rotation challenges, please reach out and communicate with the UWSOP Experiential 
Education Office early and often. We can provide support and guidance and work through any 
rotation challenges together.  
 
Happy Spring! 
The University of Wyoming Experiential Education Program 

 


